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Fourteenth session of the Universal Periodic Review Working Group

Geneva, 22 October to 5 November 2012

	Statement from Norway:




UPR on Japan.

Thank you, Madame President
We welcome the delegation of Japan, and the presentation of their national report.
Norway is concerned that Japan this year alone has executed seven people, including people with suspected mental illness. Reported widespread use of solitary confinement, very short notice prior to the actual execution, and instances of people on Death Row for more than 30 years are worrying.
Norway recommends that Japan take immediate measures to abolish the death penalty for persons that were under-age at the time of the crime, as well as for those convicted individuals having significantly impaired mental ability or mental illness. Norway further recommends that Japan introduce a formal moratorium on executions and take concrete steps toward the abolition of the death penalty. 
We are concerned by the lack of national legislation regarding discrimination. Norway recommends that Japan define discrimination in national legislation in line with the International Convention on the Elimination of All Forms of Racial Discrimination, and prohibits all forms of direct and indirect discrimination, including on the basis of age, gender, religion, sexual orientation, ethnicity, or nationality.
Finally, we recommend that Japan reform the detention system to bring it in line with international standards, including by implementing safeguards such as electronic recordings of the entire interrogation process, and ensuring that detainees are not questioned without the presence of a lawyer and have prompt and unhindered access to legal counsel.

I thank you, Madame President
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